
 
 
 
GREENWICH PARKS FORUM 
 

 
4 July 2022 
 
Dear Councillor Khaireh 
 
I am writing on behalf of the Greenwich Parks Forum to express its support for the Royal Borough 
of Greenwich’s plans to restore and refurbish the Winter Garden. 
 
The Forum is a network of the 28 Friends of Parks groups in the Borough, committed to 
maintaining and extending the amenities and ambiences of these much valued parks, pleasaunces 
and commons. Avery Hill has a particularly significant profile as a park, in that it is graced by the 
presence of the Winter Garden conservatory, second only to Kew in its size and importance. 
 
The Forum has given its support to the Save Avery Hill’s campaign to save the Winter Garden, and 
it is gratified that there is widespread backing for the future survival and sustainability of this 
unique historical asset. Restored to its former glory, the Winter Garden has the potential to become 
a vibrant hub for cultural, educational and community events. The Winter Garden is well loved 
within the local community across all generations, and its revival will increase its attraction to 
visitors from outside the local Eltham area. The widening of its appeal will enhance the 
conservatory’s role in the area’s economic, social and cultural life, opening opportunities in 
employment and education for local people. External funding will ensure that the Winter Garden 
fulfils this role, and gives it the means of sustaining its impact well into the future. 
 

 
Chair 
Greenwich Parks Forum 



 
 












































